










DRAFT
LITTLE RIVERS HEALTH CARE, INC.  

Minutes of the Annual Meeting 
September 25, 2024 

The Space on Main, Bradford, VT (in-person) 
And Microsoft Teams (remote) 

  
Attendance   Directors: Present were Meg Burmeister (Chairperson), William Campbell, Kelsey Root-

Winchester (Secretary), Jill Skochdopole, Susan Gaelic, Matthew Knisley, and Victoria 
(Tori) Dickenson (Treasurer). Absent were Darren Sherburne.  

  
Administration: Andy Barter (CEO), Dr. Simone Lessac-Chenen (CMO), Michelle 
Hollis (CNO), Maureen Boardman, FNP (Director of Clinical Research), Linda Keith, 
Lisa Harris, John Vose, Keisha Covey, Nancy Bilger-Hassam, Marlene Bristol, Dr. Fay 
Homan, and Dr. Stephen Genereaux.  

  
Call to Order  The meeting was called to order at 6:01 PM by Chairperson Meg Burmeister who 
extended warm greetings to all in attendance.  
Approval of 2023 Annual Meeting Minutes: Meg Burmeister, as Board Chair, led the approval of the 
2023 annual meeting minutes, Kelsey Root-Winchester motioned to approve and Hank (unknown last 
name) seconded, and the minutes were approved without opposition. 
Organizational Adaptability and Staffing Changes: Meg Burmeister discussed the theme of adaptability at 
Little Rivers over the past year, highlighting staff retirements, new hires, and the organization's ongoing 
commitment to patient-centered care despite financial and operational challenges. 
Financial Recovery and Performance Report: Andy Barter presented the financial report, detailing Little 
Rivers' significant financial recovery from a precarious position in 2022, including increased patient 
visits, improved audit results, and a reduction in net loss, while addressing questions about sustainability 
and past deficits. 
Facility Expansion and Renovation Projects: Andy Barter responded to questions about facility 
development, outlining two major projects in Wells River: the renovation of a former gas station into a 
dental clinic and the expansion of the Wells River Clinic, both scheduled for completion by the end of 
next summer. 
Clinical Program Innovations and Staffing Updates: Dr. Simone Lessac-Chenen, Chief Medical Officer, 
described significant provider turnover, the launch of the Healthy at Home program for chronic care 
management and remote patient monitoring, and the integration of new providers with expanded services 
in behavioral health and group medical visits.
Quality Improvement Initiatives and Outcomes: Maureen, Director of Clinical Research, presented 
quality improvement highlights, including significant increases in cervical and colorectal cancer screening 
rates, a partnership for lung cancer screening, and a pilot hearing screening project. 
Board Membership Elections and Recognition: Chelsea, Board Secretary, facilitated the reelection of four 
board members and the election of six new members, acknowledged outgoing and continuing members, 
and highlighted strong community interest in board participation. Dr. Stephen Genereaux motioned to 
approve and Meg Burmeister seconded and the nominees were approved without opposition.  



Employee Service Recognition: The meeting concluded with recognition of employees for benchmark 
years of service, including five, ten, fifteen, twenty, thirty, and over thirty years, with special mention of 
founders and long-serving staff. 
Motion to adjourn by Andrew Barter at 6:45PM; seconded by Keisha Covey and unanimously accepted. A 
guest presentation by Lori Real on Family Perspective on Patient Care, Dr. David Murman spoke of 
health policy on behalf of The Green Mountain Care Board, and employee recognition awards were 
recognized following the annual meeting.  
  
Submitted by, 
  
  
_____________________________, Kelsey Root-Winchester, Board Secretary 
 


























